Throckley Primary Care

Minutes of the Patient Participation Group Meeting

Tuesday, 3rd September 2013
Present: 
Dr Joughin (part time), Marie Bottomley (Practice Manager), Mandy Curtis (Receptionist), 

Patients:  BP, ER, JH, CI, WD.

Apologies for Absence: 
PS, RC, ES, JC.
1) Marie welcomed and thanked everyone for attending the meeting.   
2) Minutes of previous meetings held on 4th June2013.
Reviewed and agreed.
Mandy informed the PPG the Practice are now a C-Card outlet.  Reception staff are trained in handling requests, although there has not been a huge uptake so far but this may change now that the new school term has started and word gets around.
3) GP Changes
New partner
Dr Grainger and Dr Jones are more involved with Newcastle West Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) and have reduced the number of sessions they work at the Practice.  Dr Blaylock will also reduce the number of sessions she works at the practice when she returns from maternity leave.  The number of partners at the practice will increase to fill the reduced sessions.  Dr Helen Forbes has been appointed as a partner to the Practice and commences her new role from 1st October 2013.  Dr Forbes currently works as a salaried GP. 

All of the Partners at the practice will work 6 sessions per week over 3 or 4 days.  
New registrars

We have two new registrars who started with us in August, Dr Innocent Nwali and Dr Yosra Al-Shajerie who will be with us until February 2014.  Dr Laila Ahmad has been with us since February this year and has extended her training time with us and will be here until the end of September/October.  Dr Akila Thangeraj who started in February with Dr Ahmad left us in May to have her baby but will be back in November to finish her training and will be with us until February 2014.
Dr Blaylock’s maternity cover
It has been a difficult task recruiting a GP to cover Dr Blaylock’s maternity leave but one was finally found and was to start at the beginning of August.  Unfortunately a week before that date she had an accident and broke her wrist so can not start now for another 6 weeks.
4) Flu Campaign
This year’s flu campaign has begun and it has been agree that “Flu Day” will be Saturday 5th October.  Letters will be sent out to all eligible patients two weeks before the date to invite them in for their vaccination.  This year in addition to the flu vaccination patients who were 70 or 79 on 1st September 2013 will be offered a vaccination against shingles.  Eligibility has been defined in this way because of the limited supply of vaccine available this year.  Patients will be encouraged to attend on Saturday 5th October if they would like to be immunised but there may be other clinics available at a later date for those who are not able to attend then.
5) Communication

BP attended the Patient Forum Meeting on 25th July 2013 at the Beacon Centre, she informed members that she found the meeting very friendly and informative.
6)  Newcastle West Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) Update
There were no new updates regarding the CCG to share with the group today.  Marie asked members to feedback to the Practice or the CCG any changes in the services they receive.

Marie also informed members that the Nurse Practitioners service at the Lemington Centre may resume at some point in the future as will our GP sessions there which had to be cancelled due to Dr Blaylock’s maternity leave.
7) Update on Electronic Prescribing

At the time of the meeting it was still not clear who was funding this project, however funding has now been agreed and the Practice will be moving forward in the near future to commence with this as we do feel this will be beneficial to the patient.
8)  Patient Questionnaire
Dr Joughin attended the meeting at this point to talk about our appointment system.  The system has now been up and running for nearly a year and she feels it is going very well.  We conducted a patient survey a few months after the change of system to obtain feedback but would like to do another survey to see if opinions have changed a year on.  Dr Joughin wondered if there were any members who would like to help us and spend some of their spare time in the waiting room to encourage other patient to complete a questionnaire.
9)  Patient Newsletter
The group discussed the possibility of a Practice newsletter for patients to read whilst in the waiting room.  JH kindly offered his services and with the help of ideas from other members and technical support from Mandy this should be available very soon.

10) Any other business
JH mentioned his disappointment with his recent dealings with the physio service.  Marie obtained details and will feedback Connect Physical Health.

Date and Time of next meeting 

Venue Throckley Primary Care 
Tuesday 3rd December 2013 @ 1.30pm – 3.30pm

